
 
City of White Bear Lake 

 

4701 Highway 61 N. 
White Bear Lake, Minnesota 55110 

651-429-8531  |  www.whitebearlake.org 

 
TO: Eugene Street, Carolyn Lane, Florence Street, Peggy Lane, and Webber Street 

FROM: Dan Holzemer, Senior Engineering Technician 

DATE:  July 8, 2022 

SUBJECT: Paving Final Lift of Bituminous 
City Project No. 22-01 

 

Weather permitting, the contractor will begin paving on Monday, July 11th on Eugene Street (from 
Carolyn Lane to End cul-de-sac, and 4th Avenue to End cul-de-sac), Carolyn Lane (from Highway 96 to End 
cul-de-sac), Florence Street (from Carolyn Lane to 4th Avenue), Peggy Lane (from Florence Street to End 
cul-de-sac) and Webber Street (from 4th Avenue to End cul-de-sac). 
 
Please be aware that you will not be able to park on the street in the project area from 7:00am until 
7:00pm.  Please ensure that you have all vehicles that you will need on a side street during these hours. 
We apologize for any inconvenience.  
 
You will not be able to drive on the paved portion of the road for at least two hours or until they have 
finished rolling the newly paved roads. WE ASK THAT YOU TAKE EXTREME CARE NOT TO MAKE SHARP 
TURNS ON THE NEW BITUMINOUS PAVEMENT. 
 

• WARNING 
New asphalt is very hot (approximately 300oF) when placed. Parents should keep children and 
pets from walking or riding bikes on the new pavement until it cools. Please talk to your children 
and explain about the paving and that they should stay a safe distance from the construction 
equipment. 

 
• SAFETY 

Due to the heavy traffic and general construction activity, we ask all parents to inform and make 
their children aware of the dangers of the construction sites. Please keep children a safe distance 
from all construction areas. 
 

• GARBAGE 
Your garbage and recycling will be picked up as scheduled.  The hauler (Republic Services) will 
collect garbage and recycling in construction areas on before 7:00 am.  Please report any missed 
pick-ups to:  Utility Billing Clerk, Jen Carrigan, at (651) 429-8565. 

 
If you have any special requests, please contact our office at 651-429-8531 or direct any project-related 
questions to City staff on site. 


